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          News 
 
 

 
Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update February 2017 

Crime 

There have been 40 reported crimes across the Humberston & New Waltham 
Ward during December, 20 of which have occurred in New Waltham. 

During the morning of 6th January an attempt was made to enter a house on 
Peaks Lane through patio doors. After not making entry, a window was smashed 
with the offender climbing through into the kitchen. The intruder was disturbed by 
the alarm, and left the scene.                                                                                                                 
A male was arrested and charged with burglary after a home on Albery Way was 
broken into about 3.15am on 24th January. He was also charged in connection 
with five offences of theft from a vehicles after a cars were broken into on Joseph 
Ogle Court (2), Albery Way, Chandlers Close and Trafalgar Park during the early 
hours of 24th January.                                                                                                                                
About 10.25pm on 25th January a home on Mellors Way was entered. Various 
items of property was stolen. 

Overnight 8th & 9th January bathroom fixtures were stolen from a new build 
property on Louth Road.                                                                                                               
Power tools were stolen from a garage on Peaks Lane overnight 12th & 13th 
January.                                                                                                                                                
An attempt to enter a cabin at a building site on Louth Road was made over 20th 
to 23rd January. No entry was made. 

Damage was caused to a garage door and a van following a domestic type 
incident on Amethyst Court on 8th January.  

Damage was caused to two vehicles parked at Peterson Drive about 2.20am on 
20th January. 

Other crime include the depositing of waste on land around New Waltham, 
possession of a controlled drug on Station Road, breach of a court order 
whereby a man was charged, a make off without payment of fuel from Toll Bar 
Services, and an assault. 
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There have been three reports of ASB. A house on Albery Way was egged. Two 
youths were reported jumping into gardens on Peaks Avenue, and a report of fly 
tipping off the Peaks Parkway.  

 
How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in 
the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, 
improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the area. The number 
to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that 
should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your 
Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The named officers for the New Waltham and Humberston Ward are:  

PC 2397 Helen Dunks helen.dunks@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                                                                                                         
PCSO 7823 Keeley Burrows keeley.burrows@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
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